



10th September 2015

Inside this issue:

From the Principal

Reminders & Notices 2

School Events 2

The Arts & Sport 3

Community News 4

Our website:

www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au

SMS Attendance: 0409 883 536

Our email address:

Caralee.cs@education.wa.edu.au
Allergy friendly school:
Please remember NO
NUTS or nut products.

- Thu, 17th Sep
 Faction Carnival
- Wed, 23rd Sep
 Assembly (A1 & A2)
- Wed, 23rd Sep
 Burswood Choir
- Thu, 24th Sep Super Dance Concert
- Fri, 25th Sep
 Last day of Term

Term 4

• Tue, 13th Oct
Students return

Principal

Planning is well underway for our **Tenth Anniversary** celebrations on the 4th December this year.

We plan to have a short formal occasion in the **morning**, followed by open classrooms with many hands on activities for both students and visitors.

The **afternoon** will consist of a picnic lunch and BBQ, followed by a series of game based activities which will include students, teachers, parents and visitors.

The **evening** activities will be various stalls, talent acts, school choir, Sausage Sizzle and the Carols Night activity.

All members of the Willagee community are welcome to attend this day and participate in the activities.

As secondary students should be at school on this day, they may attend our celebrations

only if they are in the company of their parent.

A reminder to parents that the school sports carnival will on next week, Thursday 17th September. All students from both schools will be involved in the sports day, and students will be able to have a picnic lunch with their parents.

The P&C will be providing a sausage sizzle, and canteen order sheets will be going home soon.

Our school choir will be presenting at

Burswood on the evening of the 23rd of September. Parents will need to secure their tickets early if they don't want to miss out.

Our school has a display of art work on at the **Kardinya Shopping Centre** until Monday. I would encourage all parents to visit the shopping centre to appreciate the quality of art work the students of Caralee are producing.

Term 4 sees more staff taking Long Service Leave. Teachers on leave are Ms Hopper (Ms Toole will continue in DI); Ms Dow (Mr Dunkley will return to BI); Ms Wong (Ms Doyle will replace her); and Ms Rizzuti will continue in D3.

Trevor Anderson Principal



Subscribe to receive Caralee's fortnightly newsletter via email.

Simply log on to http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/

And scroll down to Recent News. On the right, choose "Subscribe" and follow the prompts.

You may also choose the Translator and select a preferred language too!

You can keep up to date with all our news, events and term dates with a click of a button.

When selling your home call Siobhan Micale WILLAGEE'S SPECIALIST 0410 085 174





Kindergarten positions are filling fast!

PICK UP A ENROLMENT PACK TODAY FROM THE FRONT OFFICE

- Highly experienced Kindy staff
- Attractive modern classrooms and play areas
- State of the art I.T. resources
- Quality teaching programs based on the Australian
 Curriculum and Early Learning Framework
- Parent involvement in class & whole school programs

To enrol please come in to the office or call us on 9314 1677

School Banking

Commonwealth Bank School Banking Update :- Please Read

Concerns have been raised regarding the 'Cosmic Light Beam Torch' reward item due to the inclusion of four button batteries that can be accessed by unscrewing the back of the torch.

Whilst this reward has been independently tested and deemed to meet relevant product standards, the Commonwealth Bank have made the decision to proactively withdraw this item from the School Banking Rewards Program.



Parents/Guardians are requested to dispose of any 'Cosmic Light Beam Torches' and are welcome to redeem an alternative reward item.

Supa IGA School Benefits Program

The Winthrop Gardens Supa IGA School Benefits

Program is an easy and practical way for schools to earn funds!

A no-cost fundraiser!

Winthrop Gardens Supa IGA donates 1% of every \$ spent by School Benefits Program members to their nominated school when using their Frequent Shopper card.

Everyone in the community can be involved in the School Benefits Program - family, friends, and neighbours - anyone who shops regularly at Winthrop Gardens Supa IGA and would like to help raise money for a school.

Recently, Caralee CS was presented with a donation of \$1,357.19 as part of this program by Anne and Jack.

We would like to thank Winthrop Gardens Supa IGA for their support and generosity!

Why not join the School Benefits Program today and start helping a school? Everyone's a winner!



Choir

The Choir are getting close to their big Burswood performance in week 10! We have a talented choir who are playing drums, singing solo, acting and singing as part of a group. Students have been rehearsing during their breaks to perfect their performances. Students are very excited to be performing and we know they will put on an amazing show!

Please return permission slips as soon as possible.

Dance

All classes from Years 1-6 have been practicing a dance for our end-of-term performance. This will be on **Thurs, 24th September at 1.00pm** (straight after lunch). The children will have notes sent home regarding what to wear; which they will change into at lunch-time. They also have masks etc created at school to add to their outfits. The students would love their parents to watch their performances so **please come and join us**.

Caralee's Got Talent

Congratulations to all the students who participated in the talent show last Wednesday! Your hard work was appreciated with all performances showing what wonderful talent we have at our school. Thankyou also to the awesome stage crew, security guards and photographers who helped the show to run smoothly and create an enjoyable afternoon. Lastly, a big congratulations to this year's winners. Prizes will be presented next term.

Juniors 1st Hannah Heyden (B1) 2nd Tyson Bartlett (B3)
Middle 1st Emy-Lee Fitzgerald (D4) 2nd Danielle Crowe (D3)
Upper 1st Ava Donohue (D2), Ashley Simpson (D1), Shae Ryan (D1)

2nd Tiana Hatton (D2), Isabelle Matthews (D2)

Mrs Mills, Music Specialist





Sport

Freo Dockers Cup

On Thursday, 3rd September, 15 Caralee female students were selected to play in the AFL Freo Dockers Cup at Anning Park, Jandakot. The girls played against five other schools and were undefeated. They represented Caralee brilliantly in their sportsmanship and leadership. The girls **came home with the trophy** and were extremely proud of their victory. Thank you to Mr Shapcott for the extra training and support. The girls learnt a lot from the school's AFL professional.

Athletics Carnival

It has been non-stop practice the past few weeks with all students getting ready for the sports carnival on **Thursday**, **17th of September**. The majority of students have completed their throws and long jumps, and we look forward to the finals in Week 9.

City to Surf

Just a small note to say congratulations to **Alee Garrett** for completing the city to surf 12km run with Miss Cotton on the 31st August 2015. Glad to see you could keep up with me ©

Miss Aleisha Cotton, Sports Teacher

Art

Come on down to the **Kardinya Shopping Centre** to view the Year 5-6 art extension display. The children have worked hard throughout the past two terms to create such magnificent art pieces. The art will be on display to Monday, 14th September 2015.

Miss Aleisha Cotton, Visual Arts Teacher

COMMUNITY NEWS





TENNIS FOR JUNIORS

- Boys & Girls aged 3 8 years
- Basic, skills based introduction to Tennis
- Indoor sessions
- Modified equipment
- Ideal for beginners
- Age appropriate programs
- Parent help for 3 & 4 year olds

INDOOR

SESSIONS

TENNIS RACQUET TO KEEP!

Where

Melville Senior High School Gym, Potts Road, Melville

. REGISTRATIONS FOR TERM 4 ARF NOW OPFN!

Starts

Sunday the 18th of October

3 year olds - 9.00am to 9.45am 4 year olds - 9.45am to 10.30am

5 and 6 year olds - 10.30am to 11.15am 7 and 8 year olds - 11.15am to 12.00pm

\$90 for 6 weekly sessions and a tennis racquet for you to keep!

To secure your place, you MUST register by one of the following methods:

- Email rego@getactivesports.com.au
- Phone 1300 772 106
- Website www.getactivesports.com.au

When registering, please let us know the location of your chosen program along with your child's name, date of hirth and a contact phone number

Act-Belong-Commit Melville-Japan Friendship Festival 2015



Whose plane will reign supreme?

Paper **Planes**

Competition

Grand Final at Melville Matsuri 24th October, 2015 (Sat) 4:00-5:00pm

at Frederick Baldwin Park (Le Souef Dve, Kardinya)

You can be in the Grand Final by one of two ways:

1. Participate in your School's Paper Plane Competition heats for Upper and Lower Primary School students. If you are one of the top three students in each category, you will pre-qualify to represent your school in the Grand Final at 4 pm, at Melville Matsuri.

2. Be one of the first 25 Upper Primary or 25 Lower Primary School students to register for our Qualifying Final, to be held at 3 pm on Melville Matsuri day. If you are in the top three students each category, you will automatically be put into the Grand Final at 4 pm. Go to melvillematsuri@gmail.com to register.

For all enquiries email melvillematsuri@gmail.com or phone Brian Marshall, Neighbourhood Development Officer, City of Melville on 9364 0663.

Don't wait, or your chance to win awesome prizes will fly away!

Kulungah-Myah Family Centre, Ookini Playgroup, Nihongo Youchien Playgroup and Kardinya Residents' Association.

Organized by Melville Matsuri Committee

Awesome Prizes including;

Tickets Coming to Perth in October, please see; www.japanesefilmfestival.net for details Merchandise & vouchers from







Tennis Coaching @ The Melville Tennis Centre Holiday Programs for children from 3yrs of age All ages & abilities welcome, classes all year round & holidays Call Glen 0433 340 646 or email glen@poptennis.com.au

GLEN POPOVSKY

DIRECTOR



m: 0433 340 646

e: glen@poptennis.com.au

w: www.poptennis.com.au

School Holidays

Preseason Cricket Camp

CYCD

Complete Youth Cricket Development Join us on October 5th to 7th, 9.30am to 12.30pm each day and get ready for the upcoming cricket season.

Cost \$66

Call David Virgo M: 0439 091 418 or email info@cycd.com.au

http://www.cycd.com.au/preseason-cricket-camp/

Act-Belong-Commit Melville-Japan Friendship Festival 2015

24th October 2015 (Sat) 3:00pm - 9:00pm

Frederick Baldwin Park, Le Souef Dve, Kardinya A cultural experience for the whole community

Admission



Features: Performances, Demonstrations,

Displays and 'Have A Go' Activities Traditional dance, Kimono dress ups, Ikebana flower arrangements, Cosplay, Robot Model Kits Building, Kites, Manga arts, Martial arts, Japanese pop-fashion, Cultural displays, Kids activity zone, Japanese groceries















Sponsors

healthway

🏩 Melville

1111

















In association with Ookini Playgroup, Nihongo Youchien Playgroup and Kardinya Residents' Associatio

Organized by Melville Matsuri Committee

for more details, please visit our Facebook page 🜃 Melville Matsuri | melvillematsuri@gmail.com